
From: Jennifer Johnson <jajohnson06@gmail.com>
To: Tori Beth Blacktoribethblack@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 7/11/2017 9:30:17 AM
Subject: GSPRW July 10th Meeting

Good morning, Ms. Black! Thank you so much for providing your email address for those that may 
have questions for the Lieutenant Governor. I just wanted to double check with you, will I be providing 
your email or is there another email that you would like for me to send out to the club? Thank you 
again for everything!


Sincerely,
Jennifer A. Johnson
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